HOW TO STUDY ABROAD

> Charlie Hayes: Photo Contest Winner, Spring 2013

Interested in studying abroad? For more information, please contact the Explorations/Study Abroad office (explore@bw.edu). We are located on the second floor of the Union and have drop in hours from 9.00 am-5.00 pm.

440.826.2231 www.bw.edu/academics/ study-abroad

Our Peer Advisors, Heather (hschier10) and Mike (mullinge09), would love to talk to you about opportunities for study abroad. You may e-mail them to set up an appointment or drop by during their office hours (Tuesdays, 12.00 pm-

1.00 pm).

The Explorations/Study Abroad office would like to thank the following individuals for consenting to be interviewed or for creating submissions for this newsletter:

Megan Anderson (China, Spring 2012); Bri Carter (Seminar in Europe, Spring 2012); Melissa Erikson (Germany, 2011—2012); Dana Ferguson (Semester at Sea, Fall 2012); Courtney Fraley (Spain, Spring 2013); Lucile Guilhe La Combe de Villers (international exchange student from 2012-2013); Charlie Hayes (Switzerland, Fall 2012); Ebony Hood (China, Fall 2012); Liz Keller (Global Sports Management faculty-led seminar in England and Ireland, May 2012); Christen Lucas (New York, Fall 2012); Kirby Luczak (Italy, Summer 2012); Pat Messenger (Australia, Fall 2012); George Ptacek (South Korea, Fall 2012); Heather Schier (South Africa, Spring 2012); Kris Smeage (Ghana; Spring 2012); Michaela Smyth (international exchange student from Queen's University Belfast, 2012-2013); Amanda Van Gilder (Spain, Spring 2013); Sophia Viglione (Italy, Fall 2012); Marc Vincent (faculty member in BW's Art and Art History department); and Lauren Wolford (France, Spring 2013).

The Explorations/Study Abroad office would also like to congratulate our photo contest winners from 2012-2013:

Megan Anderson (China, Spring 2012); Hilary Hapgood (England, Spring 2012); Charlie Hayes (Switzerland, Fall 2012); Christen Lucas (New York, Fall 2012); Laura Teigeler (Seminar in Europe, Spring 2012); and Sophia Viglione (Italy, Fall 2012).



SHREFLER

page 1

SPOTLIGHT: HEATHER SCHIER

page 2

SIGHTS AND THOUGHTS OF AN ALIEN: MICHAELA SMYTH page 2

THE CAMERA: JAKOB PLUMMER page 2

SPOTLIGHT: TORI MATEJOVSY

page 2

SPOTLIGHT: ROBIN SPANGLER

FIVE LESSONS FROM STUDYING ABROAD: PAT MESSENGER

page 3

MY YEAR IN BALDWIN WALLACE UNIVERSITY: LUCILLE GUIHLE LA COMBE DEVILLERS page 3

SPOTLIGHT: MARC VINCENT

page 4

THE UNITED KINGDOM IS NOT THE SAME AS AMERICA!: A SURVIVAL GUISDE FOR THE UNSUSPECTING AMERICAN WHEN LIVING ACROSS THE POND: DIA GRIFFITHS

page 4

State of the Union: **Christie King Shrefler**

Christie King Shrefler is the Director of the Explorations/Study Abroad office and the Co-Director of International Student Services.

Wow! 2013 has already been an incredible year for us in the Explorations/Study Abroad Office! There have been many exciting changes taking place and an increased campus-wide awareness of the benefits of studying abroad. BW's faculty continues to show a growing interest in leading exciting study abroad programs, and our office continues to grow through new software and the fresh insights of its new and returning staff. We are also happy to report that the new Experiential Learning Requirement and relevant programming has resulted in an increase in the number of students who desire to study abroad. We are also excited to announce a new study abroad opportunity to Northern Ireland and South Africa (Peace, Reconciliation, and the Arts) focusing on reconciliation and service learning. We are also excited to announce our up coming faculty-led tours: Seminar in Ecuador (Fall 2014) and Seminar in Europe (Spring 214).

"Own what you can always carry with you; know languages, know countries. know people. Let your memory be your bag." -A. Solzhenitsyn

I am proud of everything that the Explorations/Study Abroad Office does daily to help cultivate the "caring. compassionate citizens of an increasingly global society" that our mission champions. President Bob Helmer has identified global citizenship as a pillar of BW, and we are proud to be able support this important value through the resources and experiences that we offer BW students. The Explorations/Study Abroad Office and the Office of International Student Services offer a multitude of opportunities to experience other cultures both domestically and internationally. If you're inter-

ested in learning more, please come to our office on the second floor of the Student Union. My door is always open.